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Natural Resource Accounting

The economic, environmental and social gains and losses resulting from the conversion of land are not corrected for in the current system of National Income Accounting (NIA). A careful investigation needs to be made into the way contributions of agricultural production to GDP are currently calculated, so as to provide an improved estimate. The NIA system for Swaziland should include Natural Resource Accounting (NRA). It is not easy to place monetary values to the value of biodiversity, but Natural Resource Accounting provides a means of doing so. According to the Natural Resource Accounting in Southern Africa, sustainable development (to which Swaziland is committed, as reflected in the NDS and other policy documents) is concerned with the question of whether current actions augment or reduce the opportunities (i.e. economical, ecological and social) that future generations face as a result of decisions made in the present. Given the close linkages in economic activity and environmental change, development indicators should integrate the economy and the environment more closely. To reflect the natural resources’ contribution to the overall economic development process and careful consideration of their sustainability, it is crucial for Swaziland to introduce Natural Resource Accounting in to the NIA system. Upon adopting this global initiative, it is envisaged that all economic development initiatives would encourage the sustainability of the natural environment. Though the priority factor is land management in Swaziland, for capacity building, the current target is water accounting through the SADC water accounting program. Other factors of importance include the forest and livestock/wildlife accounts. There is therefore a strong argument for Swaziland to introduce Natural Resource Accounting in the NIA system.
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